
SPOTLIGHT 2025 

"The future is shaped not by chance, but by the choices you make today." 
 

Delhi Public School, Sector 45, Gurgaon, organised its flagship University Fair, SPOTLIGHT 

2025, on Wednesday, 30th July 2025, for students of Grades XI and XII. This annual initiative 

aims to help students make informed decisions about their academic futures by connecting them 

with renowned institutions from across the globe. 
 

The event commenced with Ms. Aditi Misra, Director Principal, along with distinguished delegates 

from participating schools and universities lighting the ceremonial lamp, symbolising the light of 

knowledge and learning. The atmosphere in the school auditorium was charged with enthusiasm, 

as over 46 reputed national and international universities from countries across Asia, Canada, UK, 

USA, Europe and Australia set up informative stalls to engage directly with students and parents. 
 

The fair witnessed an overwhelming response, attracting more than 1500 students and parents from 

across the National Capital Region and nearby cities. University representatives provided one-on-

one counselling, offering insights into course offerings, admission requirements, scholarships, and 

career pathways across disciplines. Students eagerly interacted with experts, collected brochures, 

and clarified doubts about applications and academic expectations. 
 

In her keynote address, Ms. Aditi Misra highlighted the importance of such initiatives in 

empowering students to make informed, thoughtful choices about their academic futures. This fair 

provides easy access for parents and students to make a conscious choice based on solid facts. She 

emphasised the role of SPOTLIGHT in supporting the school’s mission of fostering critical 

thinking, self-awareness, and holistic development. 
 

Ms. Sapna Dhawan, Dean, Student Welfare highlighted the fair as an evolving global platform that 

broadens students' perspectives by exposing them to diverse academic paths and global 

opportunities. 
 

Each university was allotted a kiosk where students could pick up brochures, ask questions, and 

discuss their interests with the university representatives. This personalised interaction allowed 

students to gather detailed information specific to their academic goals. The event was a 

resounding success, fulfilling its goal of guiding and empowering students in making informed 

decisions. The enthusiastic participation of both students and universities underscores the value of 

such events in shaping future educational paths. 
 

SPOTLIGHT 2025 successfully created a dynamic platform for students to explore opportunities, 

ask meaningful questions, and take confident steps toward their goals. As they stand on the 

threshold of adulthood, the Fair served as a guiding light—helping them choose a path aligned 

with their passions, potential, and aspirations. 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  


